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Welcome

Please use the chat to communicate any questions for the 
panelists.

Ensure your microphone is on mute for the duration of the 
webinar.

This webinar is being recorded and will be posted on the 
Colorado Resiliency Office’s website: 
coresiliency.com/adaptations-and-futures-webinar-series 



Agenda

Welcome from Kate Guibert, Rural Prosperity Manager, 
Colorado Resiliency Office

Introduction from Gayle Langley, Main Street Coordinator

Presentations from Panelists (5-7 minutes each)

Q&A with Panelists moderated by Kate Guibert, Rural 
Prosperity Manager, Colorado Resiliency Office (15-20 
minutes)



COLORADO MAIN STREET 



Colorado Main Street, housed 
within DOLA, is Colorado’s 

coordinating program 

More than 2,200 
communities 
nationwide 

 Colorado: 48 Communities 
throughout state

The Main Street Movement







PANELISTS

Cynthia Nieb, Director of 
Economic Development & Urban 
Renewal and Manager of the Main 
Street Program, City of La Junta

Kallie Cooper, Executive Director, Wellington Main 
Streets Program, Town of Wellington

Matt Ashby, Executive Director Windsor DDA 
and Manager of the Main Street program, 
Town of Windsor



MAIN STREET:  OPEN FOR BUSINESS

La Junta, Colorado



















• The Care Act
• Paying Close Attention 

to Shifts in COVID-19 
Cases

• Utilities 
• Street Furniture



SE Colorado Recovery Partners







Colorado
Space 
Business 
Roundtable





TAKE 
AWAY

• People need to see that there 
is hope and progress

• Play well with others by 
compromising and 
brainstorming

• Write Grants—lots of them
• Embrace the possibilities that 

are presented to you
• Work on recovery projects 

and strategic plans with your 
local peers—no silos!





MAIN STREET OPEN FOR BUSINESS
WELLINGTON, CO MAIN STREETS PROGRAM



INITIAL 
FEEDBACK
◼ Met with individual business 

owners in Wellington to find out 
if there was interest in 
expanding their outdoor seating 
and get their feedback on 
exactly what they needed to 
make it happen.

◼ We made sure to include 
non-restaurant owners in these 
discussions

◼ The Town and Main Street 
Program used Sketch Up (free 
Google-based program) and 
came up with a draft of what the 
outdoor seating could look like 
for various downtown 
businesses.  While the final plan 
is still in process, the final look 
will add to the cohesiveness of 
downtown and may be a 
permanent fixture in the future.



TEMPORARY 
PATIO 
EXTENSION 
PROGRAM

The Wellington Board of Trustees approved the Temporary Patio 
Expansion Program on May 26, 2020.

This program includes funding (initially $10,000 up to $25,000) to 
provide patio furniture or fencing for the applicants that need it.  This 
was both for support for businesses and to ensure a cohesive look to 
the downtown area.  

Any business can apply, as long as they have a valid business license.  
We found non-restaurant businesses were interested in sidewalk use for 
outdoor sales and marketing.

There must be a clear travel path that meets ADA accessibility 
requirements. The application process is free, and the form found on 
the Town of Wellington website 
at http://wellingtoncolorado.gov/FormCenter/Administration-8/Te
mporary-Patio-Extension-Program-Applic-72.

http://wellingtoncolorado.gov/FormCenter/Administration-8/Temporary-Patio-Extension-Program-Applic-72
http://wellingtoncolorado.gov/FormCenter/Administration-8/Temporary-Patio-Extension-Program-Applic-72


CHALLENGES

◼ Our main corridor, Cleveland Ave, is a State Highway

◼ CDOT has said that they will be providing guidance soon for use of their 
right of way for outdoor seating.  We are still waiting on this guidance 
before doing much more than purchase the furniture. We do not expect 
these guidelines to be stricter than what we have already put in place.

◼ We have narrow sidewalks and had to be strategic about where 
additional seating could go. 



GETTING 
CREATIVE

◼ While waiting on 
guidance from CDOT, 
our businesses are 
making use of the ally 
space behind three of 
our restaurants along 
Cleveland Ave to 
expand seating area. 

◼ Soul Squared Brewing 
Company is renting 
the building next door 
and expanded their 
space behind that 
building and even 
added some fun to 
their patio area!



AVUNCULAR BOB’S 
TBAR INN

◼ One of our restaurants 
took the opportunity to 
finally finish an existing 
patio space that was 
being used for storage 
along the side of their 
building

◼ The Town of Wellington 
and Fire Department 
approved the use of the 
oversized tent during 
the Temporary Patio 
Extension application 
process



LIQUOR LICENSING

◼ The Breweries are still working with the State of Colorado 
for extensions on their servable area. Both of our existing 
breweries have already been granted those extensions 
and are making use of their space.

◼ We are still working on following up with the restaurants 
regarding additional space needs for serving liquor.  As of 
now, the restaurants cannot serve liquor into expanded 
seating areas that were not already approved because 
we are waiting on CDOT guidelines.

◼ Fortunately for Wellington, many of our restaurants 
already have existing patio areas included in their 
permits.



SPECIAL EVENTS

◼ We are encouraging our 
restaurants to host 
SPECIAL EVENTS to 
highlight their outdoor 
spaces

◼ Papa’s Table is doing a 
weekly “Outdoor BBQ” 
to encourage customers 
to visit their outdoor 
patio.  They also did a 
special Father’s Day 
BBQ!

◼ Several restaurants are 
also attempting to safely 
host live music and 
other special events





To Go Parking 

Take Home Lesson:
Before making the 
spaces permanent, 
give the 
restaurants a few 
days to make sure 
the spaces are in 
the correct 
location.



Liquor Premises Map Amendment

Take Home 
Lesson:
Try to identify the 
options for table 
& chairs prior to 
drafting your map.  
Dimensions can 
altar your 
approach.



Innovative Seating Options

Take Home 
Lesson:
Adapt existing 
structures to 
accommodate 
new 
opportunities.



Delineation of Bar Areas

Take Home 
Lesson:
Barriers can be 
high-end or 
somewhat simple.



Loadable Online Menus

Take Home 
Lesson:
Embrace new 
technology and 
adapt to changing 
conditions.



Virtual Shopping Tour

Take Home Lesson:
Embrace new 
technology and adapt 
to changing 
conditions.



Share Success!

Take Home Lesson:
Remind people how 
you’re taking action – 
we all need to hear 
positive stories!



Spotlight Safety

Take Home Lesson:
Promote the great 
things your 
businesses are doing 
as well – they are 
true heros.



Q&A

Available for Questions:

Cynthia Nieb, City of La Junta

Kallie Cooper, Town of Wellington

Matt Ashby, Town of Windsor

Moderated by: 

Kate Guibert, Colorado Resiliency Office



Thank You!

Future webinar details & past webinar recordings:
coresiliency.com/adaptations-and-futures-webinar-series

Join Us Next Week For A Special Edition

Local Government COVID-19 Financial 
Resources: Choose Your Adventure!

July 2, 2020

11 a.m. to 12 p.m.




